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April 28, 2022 
 
William E. Hendricks 
CenturyLink 
902 Wasco Street 
Hood River, OR  97031 
 
Re: Type 1 and Type 2 Paging Connection Service Agreements between Qwest Corporation 

dba CenturyLink QC and American Messaging Services, LLC; Docket Nos. 22-049-58 
and 22-049-59 

 
Dear Mr. Hendricks, 
 
 On March 31, 2022, Qwest Corporation dba CenturyLink QC filed with the Public 
Service Commission (PSC) Amendments (“Amendments”) to the Interconnection Agreement 
with American Messaging Services, LLC in Docket Nos. 22-049-58 and 22-049-59 (the 
“Dockets”). The proposed Amendments address reciprocal compensation to be at bill and keep 
by adding terms and conditions and the routing of traffic through a third-party transit provider, 
respectively. 
 
 On April 5, 2022, the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed joint comments addressing 
both Dockets, and recommending in both cases that the PSC acknowledge receipt of the 
Amendments. DPU states that the Amendments were voluntarily negotiated in good faith and 
without unfair discrimination, and it sees no reason to reject the Amendments. 
 
 Based on DPU’s comments and recommendation and in the absence of any opposition to 
the Amendments, the PSC acknowledges the Amendments. The Amendments are deemed 
approved by operation of federal law under 47 U.S.C. § 252(e), effective June 29, 2022. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#323751 


